Clifton Co-op Hospital annual report praises work of staff

The Chairman of the Board of the Clifton Co-op Hospital, Mel Binnington, was full of congratulations when he delivered the Chairman's report at the hospital's annual general meeting last Wednesday night.

Mr Binnington's thanks extended to main staff members, community groups and other connected parties.

"The year has been one of growth, consolidation and financial success for the cooperative and I feel comfortable as Chairman in the achievements we have made and the trajectory that we are following for our future," Mr Binnington said.

"Brad Jones (General Manager) has demonstrated that he can successfully lead our organisation forward and achieve the strategic goals set by the Board of Directors.

"Sharolyn (Shar) Nancarrow has also shown that she is very capable in the role of Finance Officer and has provided strong support for Brad in his role. "I would like to thank

"I would like to thank all groups and individuals who have, once again, unselfishly supported our facilities."

Talking about the transition to the new medical centre, Mr Binnington, thanked centre manager Tammy Dickeson for her efforts.

He also congratulated centre builder, Rowan Ruhle



ABOVE: A group of interested locals attended the AGM which commenced with the presentation of the Chairman's report.

BELOW: Attendees included (front row) Rob and Genny Imhoff, Terry Davis and Bernadette Trimingham.

for his "very professional and award winning construction."

Audit Solutions' Ben Horner, presented the financial statements showing a profit of the year of more than \$295,000.

There was a small increase in revenue from around \$4.5 million in 2014 to over \$4.8 million in 2015.

The net assets figure also rose from \$9.4 million to \$9.75 million.

The current directors were



returned to the board with leadership positions to be determined at the November Board meeting.

Directors included Rob Imhoff, Terry Davis, Leo Herzig, Mel Binnington, Bernadette Trimingham, Merilyn Hamilton, Megan O'Hara Sullivan, Chris Bazley and Prof. Scott Kitchener.